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To:

NADE Board of Directors

From:

Marcia Shantz, Great Lakes Regional Director

Date:

02/12/2016


Subject:
GLADE regional director mid-year report
I appreciate the opportunity to serve the organization as the regional director.  I have shared information from President Summers to the local chapters and sought feedback from the members.  The GLADE treasury was transferred to NADE in September before the deadline.  The GLADE board will have a midyear board meeting via teleconference in March, and the date is TBD.   
With the last account I received, the Great Lakes had the second largest number of members. The region has been putting a lot of effort into recruiting new members.  I hope that once the membership reports become available again, we can see an increase because of these efforts.  The chapters have held various recruiting events and are working hard to gain new members.   The most exciting news on the GLADE membership front is that our Minnesota chapter reactivated since the last NADE conference.  They have a budding membership of three and have taken the steps to become incorporated in December. They are still waiting for the state to process their application in order to receive their EIN number.
The chapters have all been active with morale boosting social activities such as a New Year Kick Off party and charitable deeds.  Each of the chapters take pride in helping in their community through bake sales,  food drives, clothing collections,  and  raising money to buy gifts for deaf and visually impaired children , a woman’s shelter and homeless families.  The chapters are also raising money to help support members to attend the national conference this year.
The Michigan Chapter and the Illinois Chapter are busy making plans to hold state training conferences.  They will be in April and May of this year, respectively.  

The Michigan chapter is very busy getting prepared to host the NADE national training conference in Detroit next year.  This has given many experienced and new members the opportunity to get more involved in the planning.  This has helped to bring awareness to the organization and encouraged new members to join.  I look forward to having the 2017 national conference in my hometown. 

Respectfully submitted,

Marcia Shantz
